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st. philip neri church
1325 klinerd road • pennsburg, PA 18073 
PH: 215-679-9275 • FAX: 215-679-0386
June 16, 2022
Dear Liturgical Ministers,
Let us together praise and thank our Loving God for all of His many blessings upon us.  As we move into the Summer Season may all of us find some time to rest and vacation with our families and friends.  Let us also remember our commitments to our ministries here at St. Philip Neri.  Your service is vital to quality worship. Fr. Hangholt, Deacon Horvath and I are most grateful for you generous commitment of time and service.  Accompanying this letter is the 3rd Quarter 2022 Liturgical Ministers Schedule.
Below you will find a few reminders pertaining to your ministry.  

· All:  Masks are no longer desired.  We have been instructed by the Office of Divine Worship that priests and deacons are not to wear masks during Mass.  We will leave you wearing masks to your discretion.
· Servers:  please be dressed and in the sacristy 15 minutes prior to Mass so you will be available to help the priest and deacon prepare for Mass.

· Lectors:  If you are assigned with another lector please meet with them prior to Mass to make sure you both know the other is present and to work out any detail you deem necessary.

· Lectors:  Please let the priest and/or deacon know you are present no later than 10 minutes before Mass.  If we do not know you are here we may look for a replacement for that Mass.

· All:  The next schedule (October, November, December) will be sent out in mid-September.  Please let us know if you have unavailable dates no later than September 1.

Thank you,

Deacon Mike Franks

